Assignment #7 – Key Pals

I found my Key Pal in KeyPals Club (http://www.teaching.com/keypals/). I wanted to befriend somebody my own age, preferably a guy =). After searching the directory and looking through some profiles, I decided to say hi to Romain Vacher. He is a 19 year old student living in France. He replied to my e-mail the next day, saying that it was very "delicious"! Even though he wasn't a native speaker of English, I had no problem understanding Romain. We mostly talked about our different ways of life, since his mission was to learn everything he can about the world. I envied him for living in an apartment with his friend, right next to his school. Romain didn't think I would know his town, Orsay, and he was very surprised when I told him I did (Musee D'Orsay has some very famous paintings by Van Gogh). Romain had heard about Seoul as well. He knew that the World Cup was held here last summer, but he wasn't that interested in soccer. He was a very affectionate person, and answered all of my questions in earnest. I'm glad to have become friends with him.

The KeyPals Club website was pretty user-friendly. At first, it was a hassle to go to the site and type in a letter code everytime I wanted to respond to Romain's e-mail. I understand, however, that it was for privacy reasons. After a few letters through the KeyPals Club website, we exchanged our actual e-mail addresses so we could correspond directly, without having to log into KeyPals Club.
I showed Romain my Geocities website. He liked it a lot, saying that it was very clean and simple. I asked him about whether I should put in a background color or not. I thought the white page made the pictures of food stand out more, but it just seemed that everybody else had some kind of background. But Romain agreed with me, and said that I should leave it the way it is. The only thing, he said, was that the pictures on my About Me page were too small. I had thought about that too, but I wanted the focus of this website to be on healthy eating, not on me. For now, I decided to leave the page as it is. After I hand in the finished website as my project for Internet English, I will keep my website and update it to include a more personal side.

Unfortunately, I haven't answered his last e-mail yet because I was so busy with final exams. I plan to send him a Christmas card soon, through the card website Dear You (http://www.dearyou.com). This is a Korean page, but I couldn’t help it because I don’t like the card designs of many English card sites. Dear You’s cards are much cuter, in my opinion. Romain loved the one I sent him before, which had a cute flash animation. I purposely chose a card that did not have Korean on it. I hope he enjoys the Christmas card as well!
